## PRAYER MEETING COMMITTEE

## **Annual Report**

January 4, 2018

We have faithfully provided a prayer meeting service every Wednesday evening throughout the year with hymns, Scripture reading, prayer and speakers. Speakers have been from among our residents as well as from George Fox, various churches and from Newberg and nearby communities.

Average attendance has been between 43 and 50.

Our only expenses have come from providing a meal for our out-of-town speakers.

We have had four regular committee meetings and one called meeting.

Through attrition our committee has dwindled. Only four people (three from our committee plus Duane Comfort who is not on the committee) have been leading the services. With the death of our chairperson, Priscilla Jeffery, we have really come together to fill in some gaps. Brian Beals stepped in to give direction to the committee until another chairperson can be secured. What was left of our committee met to piece things together to provide programs until the end of January when a larger committee will ready to proceed.

We have "beefed up" our committee to nine members with a couple of others considering becoming involved. We will have our first committee meeting on January 8 at which time we will get organized and begin planning the services for the months of February, March and April.

Respectfully submitted,

Brian Beals, Chairman Pro tem

Marie Bullock and Sam Morse